

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION P. 0. BOX 871 SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

July 9, 1963

Mr. Hal M. Stierwalt P. O. Box 359 Farmington, New Mexico

> Re: Case No. 2318, Order No. R-2027

Dear Mr. Stierwalt:

Pursuant to our telephone conversation last Friday, I am enclosing herewith copies of the itemized schedules of well costs filed by Pan American Petroleum Corporation in the above case.

If a hearing is necessary to settle your dispute with Pan American, please forward an application for hearing and we will place the case upon the docket.

Very truly yours.

J. M. DURRETT, Jr. Attorney

JND/esr Enclosures

cc: Oil Conservation Commission (with enclosure) - Aztec



lom

PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM CORPORATION

P. O. Box 480, Facaington, New Mexico October 26, 1961

> File: H-494-400

Subject: NMOCC Case No. 2318 Order No. R-2027 Wood Oil Unit No. 1 Cha Cha Gallup Field San Juan County, New Mexico

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission P. O. Box 871 Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

In compliance with the conditions of Case No. 2318, Order No. R-2027, we are listing below an itemized schedule of well costs for the Wood Oil Unit No. 1.

Drilling Costs:		
Day Work - Drilling Contract	\$ 2,770.73	
Turnkey Contract	21,632.50	
Truck and Service Equipment	2,714.25	
bits and Equipment Rental	860.60	
Well Surveys and Test Services	1,418.62	
Acidizing, Shooting and Perforating	7,742.97	
Cementing Casing	890,11	
Geological and Engineering	60.18	
Material and Supplies - Other	612.88	
Other Labor - Company	256.16	
Other Labor - Contract	1,498.24	
Other Drilling Costs	118.28	\$40,575.52
Well Equipment:		
Construction Costs	\$ 177.48	
Well Head	921.27	
Casing	6,292.36	
Tubing	3,299.93	
Valuation Reserve	(36.55)	
Noncontrollable Tangible Material	117.29	10,771.78
Lease_Equipment:		
Pipe, Used for Operating Purposes	\$ 130.38	
Valuation Reserve	(1,217.76)	
Tanks	3,783.28	
Separator	1,477.71	
Construction Costs	2,042.39	
Noncontrollable Tangible Material	3,302.17	9,518.17

Page 2 New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission

. . .

October 26, 1961 File: H-494-400

Overhead Charges:			
Field	\$	168.92	
District		50,96	
Administrative		212.27	
Misc. Charges	_	37.67	<u>\$ 469.82</u>
Total Costs as of September 30, 1961			<u>\$61,335.29</u>

Yours very truly,

PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM CORPORATION

der T. M. Curtis

T. M. Curtis District Superintendent

GLH:ep

FORM 470 2-37

PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM CORPORATION ite

P. O. Box 480, Farmington, New Mexico November 20, 1961

> File: H-1367-400

Subject: NMOCC Case No. 2318

Order No. R-2027 Wood Oil Unit No. 1 Cha Cha Gallup Field San Juan County, New Mexico

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission P. O. Box 871 Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

Due to additional costs recorded during the month of October, 1961, we are submitting below a revised itemized schedule of well costs for the Wood Oil Unit No. 1. In this respect, please disregard our letter of October 26, 1961, File: H-494-400, above subject.

Drilling Costs:		
Day Work - Drilling Contract	\$ 2,770.73	
Turnkey Contract	21,632.50	
Truck and Service Equipment	2,846.58	
Bits and Equipment Rental	860.60	
Well Surveys and Test Services	1,565.04	
Acidizing, Shooting and Perforating	7,742.97	
Cementing Casing	890.11	
Geological and Engineering	60,18	
Material and Supplies - Other	773.54	
Other Labor - Company	256.16	
Other Labor - Contract	1,638.27	
Other Drilling Costs	<u>118.28</u>	\$41,154 .9 6
Well Equipment:		
Construction Costs	¢ 257 . 38	
Well Head	921.27	
Casing	ú,292.36	
Tubing	3,299.93	
Valuation Reserve	(36.55)	
Noncontrollable Tangible Material	117.29	10,851.68
Lease_Equipment:		
Pipe, Used for Operating Purposes	\$ 1,160.18	
Valuation Reserve	(1,085.84)	
Tanks	3,783.28	
Separator	1,477.71	
Construction Costs	2,520.18	
Noncontrollable Tangible Material	1,869.23	9,724.74

Page 2 New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission November 20, 1961 File: H-1367-400

Overhead Charges:	2		
Field		\$ 168.92	
District		50.96	
Administrative		212.27	
Misc. Charges		 37.67	\$ 469.82
Administrative		 212.27	\$ 469.82

Total Costs as of October 31, 1961

\$62,201.20

Yours very truly,

PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM CORPORATION

m. Curtis

T. M. Curtis District Superintendent

GLH:ep

🔹 🖓 🖕

GOVERNOR EDWIN L. MECHTM CHAIRMAN

State of New Mexico **G** il Conservation Commission

LAND COMMISSIONER E. S. JOHNNY WALKER MEMBER 1999 C

STATE GEOLOGIST A. L. PORTER, JR. SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

-P. O. BOX 871 SANTA FE

July 13, 1961

Re:CASE NO.2318Mr. Charles C. SpannORDER NO.M=2027P. O. Box 1031APPLICANT:Sixes BuildingEl Paso Matural Gas Products

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

A. L. PORTER, Jr. Secretary-Director

ir/

Carbon copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC × Artesia OCC Astes OCC ×

OTHER Mr. Clarence Hinkle (For Humble) Mr. Guy Buell (For Pan Am)

DEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL COMMERVATION CONCLUSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE FURFORE OF CONSIDERING:

> CASE No. 2318 Order No. R-2027

APPLICATION OF EL PASO HATURAL GAS PRODUCTS COMPANY FOR AN ORDER POOLING A MON-STANDARD OIL PROBA-TION UNIT IN THE CHA CHA-GALLUP OIL POOL, SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW NEXICO.

ORDER OF THE CONNISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on June 28, 1961, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner duly appointed by the Oil Conservation Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission," in accordance with Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

NOW, on this <u>13th</u> day of July, 1961, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the application, the evidence adduced, and the recommendations of the Examiner, Elvis A. Utz, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, El Paso Natural Gas Products Company, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Cha-Gallup Oil Pool lying North of the mid-channel of the San Juan River in the SE/4 of Section 17, Township 29 North, Range 14 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico.

(3) That the proposed non-standard oil proration unit contains 108.14 acres according to the most recent Public Lands Survey, being the survey of August 3, 1882.

(4) That the applicant has attempted to secure the consent of all mineral interest owners in the proposed proration unit, but that all of said owners have not so consented.

(5) That in order to avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells, to protect correlative rights, and to afford to the owner

-2-CASE NO. 2318 Order No. R-2027

of each interest in said promation unit the opportunity to recover or receive without unnecessary expense his just and fair share of the oil in the Cha-Gallup Oil Pool, the subject application should be approved.

(6) That Pan American Petroleum Corporation, a working interest owner in said unit, proposes to drill a well at an unorthodox location in the Cha Cha-Gallup Oil Pool, authorization for which was granted by the order entered in Case No. 2297.

(7) That Pan American Petroleum Corporation should be designated the operator of the unit.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That all mineral interests in the Cha Cha-Gallup Oil Pool lying North of the mid-channel of the San Juan River in the SE/4 of Section 17, Township 29 North, Range 14 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, are hereby pooled to form a non-standard 108.14-acre oil proration unit in said pool.

(2) That the allowable to be assigned to said proration unit shall bear the same ratio to a standard allowable in the Cha Cha-Gallup Oil Pool as the acreage in said unit bears to 80.

(3) That in the event it is determined by an official re-survey, or otherwise, that the acreage in said proration unit is greater or smaller than 108.14 acres, the acreage to be allocated to said unit shall correspond to the change.

(4) That Pan American Petroleum Corporation is hereby designated as the operator of said unit.

(5) That the proportionate share of the costs of development and operation of the pooled unit shall be borne by each consenting working interest owner in the same proportion to the total costs that his acreage bears to the total acreage in the pooled unit.

(6) That the proportionate share of the costs of development of the pooled unit, including a reasonable charge for supervision and risk, shall be paid out of production by each nonconsenting working interest owner and shall be 125 percent of the same proportion to the total costs of drilling and completing a well on the unit that his acreage bears to the total acreage in the pooled unit.

(7) That the share of the costs for development of the pooled unit, as determined above, which is to be paid by the mineral interest owners shall be withheld only from the working interests' share (7/8) of the revenues derived from the sale

-3-CASE No. 2318 Order No. 2-2027

of the hydrocarbons produced from the well on the pooled unit. Royalty payments are not to be withheld for the purpose of paying out the costs of development and operation of the pooled unit.

(8) That Pan American Petroleum Corporation shall furnish the Commission with an itemized schedule of well costs upon complation of a well on the subject oil provision unit.

(9) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DOME at Santa Fe, New Nexico, on the day and year hegeinabove designated.

> STATE OF NEW MEXICO OIL COMMERVATION CONFISSION

EDWIN L. MECHEN, Chairman

uas 2 WALKER,

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary



esr/

	F	
1-689-E X		BEFORE THE CIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION SANTA FE, MEN MEXICO JUNE 28, 1961
Inc. PHONE CH 1-6691		EXAMINER HEARING
CE,	IN THE MATTER OF:	
EPORTING SERVICE, Inc.	CASE 2318	Application of El Paso Natural Gas Products Company for an order force- pooling a non-standard oil promation unit in the Cha Cha-Gallup Oil Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico.
DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING Albuquerque, nev. mexico		TRAMSCRIPT OF HEARING

·

PAGE



TRUCE THE SINGUISENVITION CORRECTION CONTRIPE, MERINICO CONTRIPE, 111

BONITER TERLIG

IN THE MATTER OF

0ASE 2010:

PHONE CH 3-6691

DE 1RNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALCUQUERQUE, NEW Y X100

Application of IL File "atural Gas Froducts Company for an order forcepooling a non-standard cil proration : unit in the Cha Cha-Gallup Oil Pool, San Juan County, New Manico. Appli-: cant, in the chose-styled cause, seeks : an order fored-peoline all mineral interests in the Ja -Gallup Gil Pool lying Mostl. of the mid-channel of the San Juan mixed in the SE/4 of Section 17, Township 27 Morth, Range 14 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. Interested parties include Humble Oil : & Refining Company, Pan American Petro-: leur Corporation, and i. L. Duff.

BEFORE:

Mr. Elvis A. Utz, Examiner.

TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS NR. UTZ: Case 2318.

AR. MORRIS: Case 2318. Application of HE Peso Maturel Cop Products Company for an order force-pooling a non-standard oil promotion unit in the Cha Cha-Golluy Cil Tool, San Juan County, New Marine.

ik, Jriff. Chart J. J. Gyrmm of Frenklan, Spann & Sena

chez, 914 Book of Municekies Durleinn, albuquernut, systemian for the applicant.

MR. UTL: Any other oppearances:

1.K. HIMILE: Mr. LASTING, Clasence Minhle, Formay, 1987
 & Hinkle, loswell, on behalf of Humble.

MR. BUILL: For Fun Archican, Gur Buell, and if all the appearances are in, Mr. Envinee, 1 would like to make a brief oral motion.

M. UT2: Any other appearances in this case! You may proceed.

WR. PUBLIC As the Environ probably powells, decled? which was heard June 7th of this year, was the application of Dan American for two non-standard units and two undefineduced used losstions. As the Examiner also recalls, LL Pado Tatural day Endedts Company case, which is being beard here today, was also discussed during Gase 2207. Their application, of sources, is to force-pool and four a unit for all acrosse north of the hid-abarnel of the San duan River in the position to gravity of the hid-abarnel of the southeast quester mosth of the rid-abarnel of the force-poil that being Pan Americants From Class Contract of the data for a liver, that being Pan Americants From Class Contract of the data for a liver, that being Pan Americants From Class Contract of the data for a liver class contract points and the class of the data for a liver class contract points and the data for a liver of the data for a liver class contract points of the class of the data for a liver class classes. The backfront of the class of the data for a liver class class of the libration of the class of the data for a liver class class of the libration of the class of the data for a liver class class of the libration of the class of the data for a liver class which Tachier of libration of the class of the data for the post one proved of the libration of the class of the second form



OF ARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALD PRAGUE, NEW MEXICO

F

Ch 3.6691

SNOH

her dividing of June 7th, negotiations laws how mains on, and it looks like they have been fruitful, and that we are going to be able to voluntarily pool our acroage with the incodets Company acreage and the Humble acreage.

per 13 -

In view of that voluntary effort, I would like to move that the record of Gase 2297 be consolidated with the record of Il Paso's case here today for the purpose of issuing an order to cover a non-standard unit in that southeast quarter of Section 17. While we are in the process of voluntarily pooling our acreage, there is some unleased acreage in that southeast quarter that cannot be voluntarily pooled, and the only way it can be brought into a unit at this time is through forced pooling. So I would like to move that the record of Case 2207 be consolidated with the record of the case here today.

MR. UTZ: Is there objection to the inclusion of the record of Case 2297 into the record of Case 2318?

FR. SPATM: I would like to inquire of Mr. Buell if it is his position that insofer as his application for the nonstandard unit conflicts with IL Pasots application, you are dismission it. In other words, you are joining in IL Pasots opplication as distinct from yours insofer as the unit is conconned.

M. BUELL: I don't unleastend any conflict, unless you two vertexing to the Riserreement of the northern boundary of the News jo Reservation.

CUERQUE.

÷,

3-6691

PHONE CH

TRUCHERQUE, NEW MEXICO

CH 3-6691

TNOXE

MR. SPANN: No, I waan't referring to that at all, but your application does conflict with 21 Proofs in that it calls for a different unit, a smaller unit than we are seeking, and conapplication, your unit, as proposed by your soplication, is included within the area encompassed within our application.

MR. BUELL: At that hearing, we saked for approval, as you may recall, of a hundred eight more non-standard unit, which would eventually have included all of the accesse that's within your application. That's why I don't see that there's my conflict.

MR. SPATT: I understood your ontrinel application was for less than the entire ones that is done house

MR. BUELD: If you are added for the the notice of hearing, you are absolutely contract, but to you need?, the mended our application, you night say, at the hearing to are the and fee an administrative procedure to be set up thereby we could expand to a full one hundred eight here non-standard unit, which, with the exception of the question between to be the boundary line of the northern line of the Maraje Lesser, then, the buddet the exact someare that's within your appliestion.

Alt. Claims Court.

.... The part of the provide the school of the philostion, the provides the philostic of the school of the school



1

MR. BUELL: Yes, sir, that's exactly correct.

MR. UTZ: In that respect, you don't feel that you are at odds with the Products Company at this time?

MR. BUELL: That's right.

MR. SPANN: I have two witnessos, Mr. Examiner, Goland Hemblin and Lee Ayers.

(Witnesses sworn)

MR. SPANN: For the record, I have Mr. John Mason of El Paso with me.

MR. UT2: I think I have a motion which I neglected torule on, the consolidation of Case 2297 with Case 2318. Is there further comment with regard to this consolidation? If not, the Case 2297 will be consolidated with Case 2318.

ROLAND HAMBLIN,

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn on oath, testified as follows:

DIREUT ENGLIMATION

BY MR. SPATT:

Q Would you state your name and your residence, for the record, please?

A My name is Roland L. Hawkelin. Its manager of the Land Lopertment, El Paso Matural Cas Products Company in El Paso, Texas.

1 For how long have you been with Il Paso, employed by El Paso Products Company:

A For Il Paso Natural Gas Products Company, approximately

ALDURURQUE, NEW

Đ

PHONE

four years. Since it was organized.

Are you familiar with the application filed by million
"atural Gas Products Company in Case 1913?

Yes, sir, I ar.

Å

2 Generally, that application seeks to force-pool certain acreage in the southeast quarter of Section 17, Township 29 North, Range 14 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, which lies north of the center of the channel of the San Juan River; is that correct?

A That is correct.

Do you have a plat of that area?

A Yes, sir.

MR. SPAMM: Mark this as Applicant's Exhibit 1.

(Chereupon, El Pasota Exhibit No. 1 was marked for identification).

Q (By Mr. Spann) You have a copy of Exhibit 1 in front of you, I take it.

A Yes, sir, I have.

Q Directing your attention to that Exhibit, what does it show, Mr. Hamblin?

A Exhibit Mo. 1 is a map and survey of the southeast quarter of Section 17, Township 20 Month, Range 14 Meet, showing the location of the San Juan River, and the sumership month of the River in the contheast quarter of Section 17.

Q When was that survey node, if you knowl i see the data Eay 15, 1961 on the plat. Nould that be the correct date?



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc. *** mixico

1-5691

PHONE CH

ſ

ľ

F.

1

ן

A Yes, sir, that is the date that that survey was rade by Jim Leasse for Humble Oil & Refining Company; the recent survey of the San Juan River in this Section.

Q That shows the mid-channel of the River as it flows to-Sey, or at that time, May 15, 1961; is that correct?

Yes, sir.

3-6691

3

DE 1RNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALDUQUERGEE.

Q I notice you've colored the various interests on this plat. Have you calculated the acreage held by each owner there?

A Yes, sir, we have. He have calculated the accesse owned by Pan American, which is colored in orange on the Exhibit, 54.35 acres; the acreage of Humble in blue, 10.56; the acreage of El Paso Natural Gas Products, which is an undivided one-half interest in the yellow tract as 14.21 acres, would be our net interest. The yellow tract itself is 23.42 acres. There's a tract not covered, 19.30 acres, making a total of 117.89 acres. This is slightly different than it is in the application, but our surveyor has made a slight miscalculation, and he has readjusted his figures very slightly, so there is a slight difference, a few tenths of an acre, between the Exhibit and our application.

G But the figures that you have just testified to are the correct ones, inactor as the perspective series are concorned?

1. Yez, dir, as far al we can determine.

Q - Nould you just state she the owners are of the various tracts there? I believe you've sold Dan Accelean curs the erreare colored in orange; Is that correct? Yes, sin. 31 Paso Matural Gas Products has an undivided one-half interest in the accord colored yellow. Huddle cone the acreage colored in blue. An. A. D. Duff owns the minerals under the 10.90 acre tract unleased, and also an undivided half interest under our yellow tract, which is also unleased.

Q . Have you notified him of this application?

A Yes, sir. Pan American and Humble and Il Poso, of course, are in agreement now as to the unit, and we have notified Er. Duff, and he is aware and has notice of this application and this hearing.

Q Have you been able to obtain his approval to the formation of this unit?

No, sir, we have been unable to obtain his approval.

Q Now, do you feel that the forced pooling of this unleased acreage into this unit is necessary to protect correlative rights in this area?

I Yes, sir, I do, for the research that of the 10.90 core tract, which is unloaced, and the other undivided hall interest in our 22.1,2 core tract, if we do not force-pool these at this time, this horeage will be drained, and it will not protect his correlative michts.

Be now how on alternative set the non-be colled and produced, compet theorem is denoted theorem, becaused condence with your application.

1. To. . Lnow of no other my to protect the correlative



Q

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

2054305.

CH J-6691

JNOH.

ptobt, other than to fonor-peol the entire treat.

you are to receive your fair share of the oil from your acreage --

A Yes, sir.

0 -- and the other owners receive theirs from their acrelage?

A That is correct.

Q Er. Hamblin, do you feel that the accorde in this entire unit is productive of oil, based on your information at this time?

A I'm no geologist, I wouldn't be qualified to answer that question. As far as I know, it is.

Q You expect to get production?

A I don't know that it's not, but, as I say, I'm no expert on it.

O Do you have any recommendations as to who the operator of this unit should be?

A Yes, siv. We have reached on correctent with Par American, and they are to be the operator of this tract, and we are in agreement.

C It is agreeable with you that Fan American operate this unlit?

1. Mes, sir, we are in amposited.

The took of the province include them

- indicating the second secon second sec

DE IRNLEY-MEJER REFORTING SERVICE, Inc.

3018Q155

HONE CH 3-669

That is the unorthodom losstlon which they have applied for in their Onse Mo. 2207; is that connect?

. Yes, sir, that is correct.

) You are femiliar with that application --

A Yes, sir.

9 -- and know the location of that well?

A Yes, sir.

Q What would you contemplate insofar as payment for the cost of the well is concerned being allocated among the various owners in the unit?

A Well, inassuch as Mr. Duff is unable to join, and, therefore, pay his share of the drilling costs, I assume that an operating oppeerant will have to be entered into with Pan American being the operator, and that Pan American and El Paso Products, and Humble, in the respective proportions, will have to put up Mr. Duff's share of the drilling costs, and also of the operating costs, and recover those costs out of production incomplete the well.

C that would you reaccound insofar as the percentage of mecovery of those costs are consumed?

In Woll, there is, of compart the risk of drilling the woll, putting up our near, We night ask office production, we night not not our mosey book, and the only day we can get it had would be, of compart, out of you will as fire will. Therefore, we should be entitled to which is given then just our drilling costs. The mose T such in the inductive for a non-concenting worlder interfa-



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc. AUCEQUE, NEW MEXICO

3-6691

5

est runan is another two hundred percent, on the hundred fifty percent to recover that of their willing and operation a stur Newever, in this case, I believe we face that one hundred twenty-five percent would be approximately correct.

That would be the minimum that you ought to receive?

A That would be the minimum that we feel we should ask for. We understand that is about the most that the Commission will approve, so we decided that's about all we should ask for.

Q Well, in the event, of course, that Mr. Duff should come forward and contribute his share, then, of course, you would pernit that and permit him, then, to join?

A Yes, sir. If he could and he would join, and pay his share of the drilling costs, that would be perfectly agreeable with El Paso Froducts.

MR. SPANN: That's all we have from this witness.

MR. UTZ: Do you want to offer your Exhibits?

(By Mr. Spann) les this Exhibit 1 prepared by you or under your direction?

1 Yes, sir, it uss.

MR. SPATT: Itll offer Exhibit 1 in evidence.

EL. UTL: Exhibit I will be entered into the record.

(Spereupon, 21 Pasots Skithit Mo. 1 use peceived in evidence).

MR. UTZ: Any questions of the vitness!

AR, ACANIS: Moz, sim.



3.2

06 4 RVLEY-MEIER REFORTING SERVICE, Inc.

MEXICO

*32

3 664.

5

PHONE

37.000- mp.177774307

in. Harblin, this plat that you have introduced has been marked as Exhibit No. 1. Could you go into a little bit more detail on the source of your information here, and the survey, and when it was made, and by whom?

A Yes, sir. We and Humble have both requested the River right here to be resurveyed (indicating). This area right here was requested by Humble, and they requested that Mr. Jim Leasse with San Juan Englneering Company survey that. He has done so recently, st Humble's request, and this survey has just recently been completed, and was actually done on May 15, 1961.

It shows in quite detail the course of the San Juan, the high bank, the edge of the water of the mid-channel, the varying degrees of the liver. It has changed since the 1882 survey.

I Is it the opinion of El Paso Matural Gas Products Company that the ownership in this area is as shown by your Exhibit Mo. 1?

A Yes, sir, that is our understabling and our thinking, that this correctly represents the ounership of this tract at the present time.

MA. MORRIS. At this time to could like to ask a question of the attorneys present whether Pan American and Huchls intend to but witnesses on the stand to the tily as to swnership?

Mit. BUILD: I can speak for Fun American, Ar. Morris. Ne have providely done to in the Date 2007, which has been consolidated



MDN.

CH 3.6643

BNOH

5.05 **12**

with this. That's the reason that I haven't objected to these questions and answers that have none into title. I made that some objection in 2297, and was overruled, and I felt that the same ruling would carry forward. I didn't see any sense in delaying the hearing with that.

MR. MORRIS: I would like 'o ask, then, 'f you can speak for Pan American and answer whether they would concur with the screage allocation to the various tracts that have been presented or Exhibit No. 1?

MR. BUELL: No, sir. As you may recall, and Mr. Spann and myself discussed at the outset of the hearing, that's one point of contention between the Products Company and ourselves. We feel that the northern boundary of the Navajo Tribal Reservation leases is as it was fixed by the last official survey in 1832.

MR. MORRIS: So Pan American would not claim to own 54.75 acres, as shown on Exhibit No. 1?

AR. BUILL: No, sir. The record of our case will show that we claimed --

MR. SPACH: I would like to state this. The reason we aren't making any point of it at this time is that Pan American will be the screeze attacted and not DI Pase. In them words, if they take the position that their acresse calculation is correct, it will remake affect the interest they have in the unit, it won't affect wa.

HI. ACKING: But in bringing a forced pooling action, we

DISTRUCT NEW MENICO

1944.6 1

INORI

MR. SPATT: Sell, there is this lispute as to that. However, it Paes not affect El Pasots position, and we'll just have to defer that to the judgment of the Commission.

NE. BUELL: We, in this case, Mr. Exeminer, we're the only ones that are, I don't believe adversely affected is the proper expression, because we don't feel that we're entitled to anything that is not legally ours. Under our application, we figure that in this unit we have 46.47 scress. According to El Pasc, they figure we have 54.84. But using the last official survey, which was made in 1882, our Frank Wood lease and that portion of our Grey lease in the southeast quarter of Section 17 and in our legal opinion, contains 46.47 acres --

MR. SPATE: i might say also that the unleased portion that we are attempting to force-pool is not affected also.

MR. NOWRIS: May I ask the some juestion of Humble?

M. HIWHE: I understand that Hu ble participated in the survey, and de far as I know, they are willing to accept the figures.

A This is their survey.

No. "WHILE: I am supe they will want to accept their sur-

A. FULLIS: I will it be Humble's contention that you own the abovet shull by your own survey.

..... Minus, i fhink it would be, eithough I have no usy

CURVERSITIER RECORTING SERVICE, Inc

104102010

CH 3-6641

BNONG

of knowing what the disposition would be.

OLUDD- CONTRATION (J ntfnued)

BY MR. MORRIS:

In Mr. Hamblin, have you any plans for submitting this survey mode by Mr. Lesse to the Bureau of Lond Monagement for approval, or for any sort of official recognition?

A We do not have any definite plans. Certainly this question has to be resolved, because there's a lot of people involved that are not here. It's going to have to be discussed with the Mavajo's B.L.M. and resolved:

We have no definite plans as to how that is going to be done, or what action it would take. We are in agreement that it will have to be resolved. Just how, I don't think we know at this time, just how we're going to resolve it.

1. Mr. Hamblin, as to the ML Paso Products Company's acreage in here, will you be willing to abide by a Commission decision to follow the 13%2 survey governing the amount of acreage that's in your --

IN. SPATH: I would like to inject this. I don't what any polition taken by the LT Faso people that would be binding on then insofer as the future position is concerned. I would prefer that hr. Hemblin not answer that upleas it he construed as the opinion of LT Faso so far as any point made in the future is consensed. We nearly only that up are not affected in this application, if now not the figures that we are not affected in this applica-

1945,4 RVLEYANDIER REFORMANT SERVICE. Inc. 1944 mexico

CH 3.6641

- 24 OS - **16**

cation for the coreage of this something lood lower.

HO BNOID

a and

State of the second

Let 1000012: Let be built this question, then, to you, Mr. Openn, if I may. Assuming that the Corribusion approves this forced pooling optimation, it's going to have to issue an order, and it's going to have to day how many arreating in the unit that we reforced _______ int. How many arreation you think that we must say in our opter and in this particular unit?

MR. SPANN: Well, now, we've submitted a plat showing the acreage, socording to that survey, and the present course of the liver. Fay Emerican has submitted a plot showing the acreage based on the 1882 survey. I'm no more in a position to agree that Mr. Buell's position is correct than he is that mine is correct. I'm menely saying that we are not affected by this dispute in acreage, and that we are making no contention regarding it one way or the other at this point. I appreciate that that doesn't help the Cormission, but on the other hand, I don't know what other position we can take.

NR. UT2: Mr. Spann, the plat that was submitted in Case - whatever it was -- 2207 --

AR. BUELL: 2203. That is the copy that I braded you.

1.2. UED: -- shows 2277 annes in your lease, and yours shows 20001.

A. Bait & Minnle.

.... Louis: 27.92 Abrus Jone Shale in Ine Americants Ex-



MR. SPANT: Le contend that as far as our acreage is concerned, that our plat is correct. Le noise no contention about the Wood lease. I don't know why that care about like that.

He readjusted each one of the figures in here very slightly. Our tract, Humble's tract.

LR. SPATT: I don't know how that come about.

I don't know either. If I might interject, MR. BUELL: it was my understanding that we were in agreement on the amount of acreage in your tract. If it would be proper for me to submit here, Nr. Draminer, in this particular case; I realize that this Jactual situation is going to apply in other cases, it night cause a more painful decision for the Corrission to make, but here in this case and in this factual instance, Pan American is contending that the northern boundary of Mavajo Tribal Reservation lease is as it was set in 1382, the last official survey. We are the operator in the proposed non-standard unit who will have their acreage participation in this proposed unit reduced, and it would seem to ne that in this case and especially since an order of the Corrussion does not decide title, that the decision in this particular case shouldn't be too difficult, because we're the ones that would suffer the reduction in acreance.

MR. SPATT: Any problem between the parties will be resolved by an operation agreement engrap.

El Fesots noreaguns they propose it, Uniblets coreage na itts pro-



DEARVLEY-VEIER REPORTING SERVICE, In

MEXICO

TURCERE, NEW

3.6691

Š

17

posed on Exhibit No. 1 here, the unlessed screams as proposed here, and then take Fan American's acres we in the previous case.

CEAR VLEY-WEIER RECORTING SERVICE, Inc.

X12

HONE CH 3-6691

MIL BUILD: Our only contention, Mr. Morris, is that the southern boundary of this unit chould be in accordance and in agreement with the 1882 official survey. Itm at a loss, as I stated, to understand the minor discrepancy of our acreage figure for El Pasois and theirs. I understood we were in agreement on that.

MR. UTZ: Mr. Buell, I would like to clarify a point. If this survey of Mr. Lease of May 15, 2001 is accepted by you, would that offect the acreage in your unit south of the River?

MR. BUELL: Yes, sir.

MR. UTZ: It would decrease it?

MR. BUELL: Yes, sir.

Add it here, and decrease it there, it wouldn't affect Pan knorican either way.

MR. MORRIS: There's a 71.36 acre unit south of the River in the southeast quarter; is that correct?

I.A. WHEL: Yes, sir.

AL. LESTM: I might point out that i calculated Humblets. acrosses at 23.32, substance, concoling to Mr. Swellts Exhibit. and 14.82 seconding to supe, which formula differential of an acro and a half, as for all Muchbe is atmosphered.

("The Hoppis") is. Wordin, contended to you, Simily,

they have proposed in their unorthodox location on this unit?

A Yus.

() Have they given you request to 'alleve that they've coinc to drill that well?

A Yes, they have. it's our understanding that they define itely intend to drill the well in the very near future.

O Do you feel that unless the Cornission issues this forced pooling order, that it will cause the drilling of unnecessary wells in this area?

A Yes, sir, I do.

MR. MORRIS: That's all. Thank you.

MR. UTZ: Any other questions: If not, the witness may be excused.

(Witness excused)

MR. SPANN: Mr. Lee Ayers, please.

LEE AYERS,

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn on oath, testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

DY MR. SPAIRI:

) - Nould you shate your same and residence, please?

1. Ny mane da Dee Ayons. 1 line in 25 Pago.

9 By when are you employed and in which capability?

A 1 or exployed by the IN Jeso Matural Ges Products Company

as anyinger in charge of the macunybin encineering suction.



DEGARALEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

WEW MEXICO

305820S.

3-6643

5

BNOME

i I 2

) Are you familiar with DP. Pessets application in this Case Mo. 2313?

A Yes, sir.

2. In connection with that application, have you prepared an Exhibit which shows the economics of deilling in the proposed unit?

A Yes, sir.

3.0041

£

25 IR VLEY-WEIER RECORTING SERVICE, Inc

Ī

MR. NORRIS: I would like to mark one as an Exhibit.

(Mnereupon, El Paso's Exhibit No. 2 mas marked for identification).

(By Mr. Spann) Now, directing your attention to El Paso's Exhibit No. 2, a copy of which you have in front of you, I believe, would you explain what that is?

A This Exhibit, this brochure, contains three pages identified as Exhibit 2-A, 2-B and 2-C. Exhibit 2-A shows the basic reservoir data for Cha Cha-Gallup Pool. The equation for the calculation of the original oil in place is shown to be 7758 times acre feet times porosity times one minus the water saturation, all divided by the oil formation factor. For the Cha Cha-Gallup Pool, the average porosity is 10.7 percent. The water saturation is 25.0 percent, and the oil formation volume factor is 1.390. So, putting these date into the formula factor is 1.390. So, putting these date into the formula factor is 1.390. So, putting these date into the collection to be 532.53 hereals per serve foot. The cuthented primery recovery for this reservate is 10.7 percent of the reighnal all in place. Do, 10.7 percent of the T32.75 hereals per new fact or interim in place rives a recovery



of 72.7 barrels per none foot.

A Exhibit 2-B is applying the primary recovery of the previous page to an average 30-acre well in this oil pool. The thickness, the average thickness in the Mavajo screage south of the River is 5.72 feet. So 5.72 feet times 30 acres, times the 72.9 barrels per acre foot of primary recovery gives a gross oil recovery for an average 80-acre well of 30,025 barrels. Knocking out the 1/3 royalty then the working interest would receive 35,272 barrels. The bil sells for two dollars and seventy-five cents. There's a nickel pipeline mathering change, and twenty cents per barrel production, and ad voloren tex, leaving a gross value of two dollars and fifty cents. So, the value of the working interest oil reserve is (35,180.

Now, during the operating life of the well, werve estimated the cost to be 33,460, the Building cost for the well is 60,000. Eventually, purping equipment will have to be installed, and that has been estimated to cost 33,500, so deducting from the value of the working interest oil operating costs, development costs and purping equipment would heave a profit to the working interest owner on this average well from the oil production of 74,220. Is n we have to be selling the estimated real the value of the cosingheaf was heathean valued at 11,121. So, the total profit on the average well in Powere specime is estimated to be 512,259, at the and of primary. Our purpose in submittion the economies for an



DEAR VLEY-MEIER REPORTING SURFICE, Inc. sew mexico

CP: 3.0451

10M

everned "C-sone well is to the to show that we think the profit on such a specing is an absolute bare list w.

Device this acreage be developed and operated in ony other basis except in accordance with this forced-popling application, profitably, could it be?

than 30 acres.

I Have you then calculated this profit from the operation of the well on this unit?

1 Yos, sir.

C And that is your individ 2-09.

. Yes, sir.

1. Unhibit 2-C is taking, proin, the basic reservoir jots that but have providually developed and opplying it to the tract that up propose to force-pool. At the time that this Exhibit was prepared, why, we were under the opinion that it would be 117.53 denos. I understand, now, the surveyor has recalculated it to be 117.80, so there's a minor discrepancy in the normal of acreege. That wouldn't change the answer to my significant extent. The gross resorves for primary ion this forced-pool tract is estimated to be 51,407 hereals. Torin, incolong out the 1/2 regalty, the wouldn't change upoint out if the 1/2 regalty, the useding interest sure would not '', '33 hermals, and applying the value of the silf at two dollars as forced of 1023,451. Subtracting



A TRALEY, METER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

2010.022

CH 3.6691

PHONE

the operating costs, which are estimated at [2,460, the drilling costs to be 60, 0, or writhe purchase of purping equipment to be 3,500, would leave a profit to the working interest owners on the oil production to be 035,862. Train, the value of the cosinghead ras has been estimated, and that's approximately [8,163. So, the total profit from the oil and the gas to the working interest owners is estimated to be 343,660. If that is true, that would be a ratio of profit to investment, then, of 0.64. In other words, if the working interest owners invested a dollar, they get that dollar back plus sixty-four cents profit. We feel that this is, again, a minimum type of a wise investment.

G There did you get the basic date that you used in your calculations in this Exhibit?

A All the basic data presented in these Exhibits cane from an engineering subcornittee report that uss prepared jointly by Humble, El Paso Froducts, and Pan American.

You are familiar with the acreage involved in the so-colled unleased unit, which A. L. Duff owns. Have you coloulated what his portion of the development cost and the operating cost would be?

According to my calculations, and this is based on the new survey, the unleased tract world have a participation in this force - pool unit of all percent. Ill parameters the estimated winty theorem follow well post a middle h17,330. That was the part of your quation!

Boy Chene the Approximation country



23

MEXICO

×€⊀

Ĵ

down doing hay morely, while organized operations of the estimated operation cost, and for his that nonly he monthly de wonth timewhere have to pay 63.2 percent of the purchase of purping equipment, which would be graphic at the

Q Is there sufficient production attributeble to his screage to pay those costs that he would be oblighted for, in the event this forced-pooling order was interned, and he was required to pay his proportionate share?

Vel, sin, there is, if the percentage of recoupment is established at 105 percent, then the about of recoupment for the drilling of the well would be 021,700. The value of the primary reserves to his interest would be 032,500, so that's more than adequate to pay the 125 percent recoupment of the drilling cost of the well. It's also adequate to pay his share of the operating costs; it's also adequate to pay his share of the punping equipment purchased.

In your figures there as to recovery of 32,000, is that from bis 7/3 working interest?

A Yes. The royalty has reduced down.

1 Ne would still get his royalty --

1 Phat is compect.

1-6601

NO NON

WRTING SERVICE, Inc.

IN ALLA MULLER M

N XICO

N32

(i) -- use gas their set set had contributed by usy of the state for Bolling and Anergi is that consects

1. " "Brotha comparet.

Jomić yem bergeben 10 gebreat en


Yes, size -

-- of the invertient attraination to him out of his pro-Jucetion?

Yes, sir, you could. 1

Was Exhibit 2 through ..., B and C prepared by you or under your direction and supervision?

· -Yes, sir.

IR. SPANN: I would like to offer Exhibit 2-4, B, C in evidente.

MR. UTZ: Mithout objection, Exhibit 2-A, 5 and 0 will be entered into the record.

> (Whereupon, Dl Pasots Exhibit 2-A. B and C was received in evidence).

IN. SFAMM: Thet's all we have. ME.UTZ: Any questions of the witness? MR. MORRIS: Yes.

CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. HORRIS:

Mr. Ayers, in the event the Carissian established a unit of a size smaller than 117.39 seres, because of the various disputes over how much screege is roing to be included in the unit. if it we a smaller then 117.30 decay, though, Mr. Buff would be tubly ecce and even better, world he with the star start, figte start we ing to cup appreciantely is somet, and if the size of the unit fecreases, then hold a draft of a consideration for the off.



STALICE, Inc. OUAR VLEY, WEIER REPORTING ACTRONCE, NEW MEXICO

3 + 44.

Ŧ,

PHONE

A Hit percent of in the period would be reater. However, the total allowable for the pell would be reduced, so dollars of income per month, I believe, would stay the same.

M. NOTRIE: That's all.

M. UTL: use these ony none questions of Mr. Ayers? If not, the witness may be excused.

(Witness excused)

4458 - 24

MR. SPATT: Thot's all we have.

MR. UT2: Does Humble intend to put on anything?

MA. HINHLE: The Hubble would like to go on record of favoring the Cormission in granting the application of DI Paso in this case.

MR. UTZ: Does Ian American intend to put on testimony?

KR. BUELL: I would like to recommend to the Cordission that in this Order, assuming they do approve the Order be based with regard to the southern boundary of the unit as shown in Exhibits in Case 2297. El Paso "stural Gas Products Company are sincere in their legal beliefs as to the true boundary line; Pan American is equally showne in its legal bulief as to the true boundary line. I believe the Corrission would be on firm ground in this case in wrine our Exhibits to set that southern boundary, because, one, their Order would be based on and following the last official survey. Two, Par carde i could be the one that would have the reduced a party in the orbestandard unit. For those two reasons I thing the Gaussiasion would be on firm



3-6693

Đ

NOH

I think they would be on shown mound if they get the ground. southern boundary otherwise, because we would then be freed with one having dually dedicated screage in that a portion of the acceage shown on El Paso's Luchibit No. 1 here is already dedicated to the Mavajo "G" No. 6. The Corrission would either continue the dual litigation, or if they revised the proration of our Tavajo "3" 5 Well, they would then be decreasing the size of the Navajo Tribal Reservation. This Cormission cannot try title, and I'm supe does not want to try title. They would also be varying and leaving the last official survey. For those reasons, I sincerely recornend to the Cornission that the boundary of the southern portion of this unit be as reflected on the Pan American Exhibits in Case 2297. I would also hope that the Corrission doesn't lose sight of another portion of our application in Case 2297, which was our request for a non-standard unit and unorthodox well location for our "avajo "G" No. S. I specifically under that the Conmission give favorable consideration to that portion of our appliostion in 2297.

1-1-6-21

H3 1000

SERVICE, Im.

OF ARNED MEIER REOORTING

VIN MEXICO

MR. SPANN: I would like to state in connection with the other portion of the application that Mr. Buell just referred to, and we are not by opproving on by not objection to our using their descare factor of surrey in our application, we are not retreation and sing first the possition taken in Applition to our other non-standard unit and unarth dea location, because there, of connee, we are disation iffected by promound their sucrey, and,



of course, our position was made clear at the time, and we are not in any way waiving it at this time.

MR. UTA: Any other statements?

NA, ANDERSOM: John Anderson, Geological Survey. There is a Federal lease involved in this popled unit. I believe it's Lot No. 3, and although we do have a forced-pooling Order, we are roing to have to have a communitization agreement executed by the lessed of the Federal lease as far as joinder by the other parties is concerned. We can use the force-wooling Order, but when we get no the communitized tract, we are moind to have to use the screage in that tract, as shown by the last official survey, colin the absence of a later survey accepted by the Bureau of Land Manament, we would have to use Lot 9 or set up, I suppose, by the 1982 supvey. I think this is one of the things we are going to have to consider in figuring out what the appeare in this unit should be. Of course, there's one thing I might odd, and that is if a later curvey is accepted and the acreage in Lot 9 is increased or deprocess, containly the whole matter can be adjusted as of the effootive date of that survey; whether it reflects back to the date of this Order or sure other data, I just don't know.

I... WTD: Mr. Inderson, jerlags you can answer a question that have a taken at index of the 2002 wave taken as a set of the taken at the state.

.... The set is interior



CELENTRERE RECORTING SERVICE, Inc.

J-5641

5

PHONE

PAGE 20

should of the liven. The level, Month of the River, enchoping lot south of the River.

MR. UTJ: You fee? it does not include the acreage in the River bottom?

MR. HAMBLIN: Yes, it goes to the center of the ridchannel of the San Juan River, wherever it is.

MR. UTE: We can Setermine that by calling the Bureau of Land Management. Any other statements? The case will be taken under advisement. We will take a ten-minute recess.

"LIUQUERQVE NEW ~ XIGO

PHUNE CH 3-6591

STATE OF MARINE (S.S.)

My Cormission expires:

June 19, 1943

CH S. n54

INONS

LELERENC, NEW MEYICO

I, ADA JULAT, Count Deporter, in and for the Countr of Bernalillo, State of Tex Membro, do bondby reptify that the foodmoing and attrobad Transcolpt of Proceeding before the Wew Mexicos Gil Jonservation Corrission was reported by no in machine shorthand and reduced to typewritten transcript under my personal supervision, and that the same is a true and correct record, to the best of my invalodme, shill and chillor.

MITTERS my Hand and Beal this, the 5th day of July, 1961, in the City of Albuquerque, County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico.

I do hereby certify that the foregoing is a complete restrict of the protocolings in the Examiner heaving of Cart No. 2012 and heard by me on protocol of the 19 and 19 and

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission



30

ATWOOD & MALONE

LAWYERS

(14) - (1

TELEPHONE MAIN 2 622 ROBWELL PETROLEUN BUILDING ROSWELL,NEW MEXICO

June 26, 1961

Oil Conservation Commission Post Office Box 871 Santa Fe, New Mexico

> Re: Case No. 2318, Application of El Paso Natural Gas Products Company before the Oil Conservation Commission of the State of New Mexico

Gentlemen:

We are local counsel for Pan American Petroleum Corporation and as such wish to enter our appearance in the captioned case. Pan American will also be represented by Guy Buell, a member of the Texas Bar, and a company employee. The actual presentation for Pan American will be made by Mr. Buell.

Very truly yours,

ATWOOD & MALONE

By: Fund laware

EKN:ps cc/ Mr. J. K. Smith Mr. Guy Buell

Ellano

(1/2 interest, sthe 1/2 unkered) 27.92

(bottomege)

Huble

11.08 Z.24 0.16 13.48

46.74

Pan lan

(6.01 of this is lattomage)

unleared

20.50

108.14

caincider with 1882 survey

160.00 51.86 (mit S.griner) 108.14

BEST A.

Care 2318 Licard to 27.61 Rec. 7-5-61 1. Kunt the forced porting request 5 Z.P.A. L. F. Co. for a non the with centes line to the rend in the SE/s Suc. 17. 2k N-14W. 108. 14 acres in shown on plat of 8-3-1882 and the survey it bottom land. 2. The acreage being forced pooled is the w/2 & NE/4' SEH, of acreage term 17. The entert ownership y welich is not kenown. 3. The forced pooled access should hear 708.14 x 125 % of the actual cost of duilling the well on this with Elinall. H Care 2297: consolidate with this care

1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. COTY

NEW MEXICO

Gas Well Plat

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION



I hereby certify that the information given above is true and complete to the best of my knowledge.

11.01

1.1

.

Name	
Position	
Representing	
Address	
	12030
(over)	i i contra

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

APPLICATION OF THE EL PASO) MATURAL GAS PRODUCTS COMPANY) FOR AN ORDER FORCE POOLING A) NON-STANDARD PROBATION UNIT) IN THE CHA-CHA GALLUP OIL POOL,) SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO)

CASE NURBER

TO THE HONORABLE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO:

Comes now EL PASO NATURAL GAS PRODUCTS COMPANY, 5 corporation with a certificate to do business in the State of MEW MEXICO with its principal office at EL PASO, TEXAS, and hereby makes application to the NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION for an order force-pooling a non-standard oil proration unit in the Cha-Cha Gallup Oil Pool, Applicant seeks an order force-pooling all mineral interests in the Cha-Cha Gallup Oil Pool lying North of the mid-channel of the San Juan River in the southeast quarter of Section 17, Township 29 North, Range 14 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, and with respect thereto respectfully shows:

1. That the leasehold interests in the proposed non-standard proration unit are owned by the following operators:

El Paso Natural Gas Products Company: undivided one-half interest in 29.44 acres.

Humble Oil & Refining Company: 17.04 acres.

Pan American Petroleum Corporation: 50.45 acres.

2. That certain of the lands included in the proposed non-standard unit are not subject to an oil and gas lease and that with respect to such lands, the mineral interest is owned as follows:

> A. L. Duff : undivided one-half interest in 29.44 acres and entire interest in 20.00 acres.

3. That there is attached hereto, made a part hereof and for purposes of identification marked Exhibit "A", a plat showing the ownership of the respective leasehold interests and the ownership of the unleased mineral interests.

4. That all of the owners have not agreed to pool their interests , and the applicant has a right to drill and proposes to drill a well in said Unit to a common source of supply; that to avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells, and to protect correlative rights and to prevent waste, the Commission should order the pooling of the described lands and interest into the proposed preration unit.

WHEREFORE, applicant requests that this applications be set down for hearing before an examiner after due notice as required by law and refulations of the Commission.

Respectfully Submitted,

EL PASO NATURAL (S PRODUCTS COMPANY

By Roland J. Mameelin attorney - In - Fact

GRANTHAM, SPANN & SANCHEZ

By Color Albuquerque, New Mexico Attorneys for Applicant

We Care 1 A. • . н ня с 59 ° 4 A N APRIL ANAL ARLE CAR Ϋ́́ (F.A The is to control that for above that and so we have the second SURVEY OF LEAS " . " and the form LEASES

best available (20124

CASE 2318

EL PASO NATURAL GAS PRODUCTS CO.

FORCE POOLING

Γ



ר

_]

CASE 2318 EXHIBIT <u>A</u> EL PASO NATURAL GAS PRODUCTS

BASIC RESERVOIR DATA FOR CHA CHA - GALLUP POOL, SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

Original Oil in Place = 7758 (Ac-Ft) (Porosity) (1-Water Sat.) Oil Vol. Factor

Syndelia (Antesia Con

Sec. Care

10.00 March 10.00

Where;	Porosity	*	14.7%
	Water Sat.	Ŧ	35. 0%
	Oil Vol. Factor	æ	1.392

Therefore, O. O. I.P. = (7758)(1)(0.147)(0.65) = 532.53 bbl/ac-ft1.392

Ultimate Primary Recovery = 13. 7% x 532. 53 = 72. 9 bbl/ac-ft

Note: All basic data was taken from an engineering committee report dated May 11, 1951. Study was conducted jointly by Pan American, Humble and El Pago Products with Pan American as Chairman.

CASE 2318 EXHIBIT B EL PASO NATURAL GAS PRODUCTS

🐔 🕄 از تیکیان برای باش از 🖈 رو دیه باز اینک بود از کیک بر میتف بلکت کرد.

ECONOMICS OF PRIMARY RESERVE FOR AN AVERAGE \$0-ACRE WELL, PROPOSED NORTHWEST CHA CHA - GALLUP UNIT, SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

Grees Oil Reserve = 72.9 bbl/ac-ft x 80 acres x 6.52 feet Grees Oil Reserve = 38,025 hbl

Net W.I. Oil Reserve = 33,272 bbl

Value of W.I. Oil @ \$2.50 = \$83,180

Less Operating Cost *	2	\$ 8,460
Less Well Development Cost	*	\$ 60,000
Less Pumping Equipment Cost	z	\$ 8, 500
Profit to W. I. Owner on Oil	z	\$ 6,220
Value of Casinghead Gas	=	\$ 6,064
Total Profit	*	\$ 12, 284

* \$150 per well per month x 56.4 months

CASE 2318 EXHIBIT ______ EL PASO NATURAL GAS PRODUCTS

ECONOMICS OF PRIMARY RESERVE FOR FORGED POOL WELL WITH 117.53 ACRE DEDICATION

Gross Oil Reserve	*	72.9 bbl/ac-ft x 117.53 acres x 6 ft.
Gross Oil Reserve	2	51, 407 bbl
Net W.I. Oil Reserve	æ	44, 981 bbl
Value of W.I. Oil @ \$2.50	2	\$ 112, 452
Less Operating Cost	2	\$ 8, 1 60
Less Well Development Cost	z	\$ 60,000
Less Pumping Equipment Cost	2	\$ 8,500
Profit to W.I. Owner on Oil	=	\$ 35, 492
Value from Casinghead Gas	T	\$ 8,198
Total Profit	z	\$ 43,690
Ratio of Profit to Investment	×	0.64

70ha 9 5-46	//
т»:N.M.O.C.C.	FLOOR ND
REMARKS_ Santa Fe, New Mexic o	
FROM	

÷

PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM CORPORATION

P. O. Box 480, Farmington, New Mexico August 15, 1963

File:

H-809-400.1

Cane Subject: NMOCC Case No. 2318 Order No. R-2027 Wood Oil Unit No. 1 Cha Cha Gallup Field San Juan County, New Mexico

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission P. O. Box 871 Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

Supplementing our letter dated November 20, 1961, File: H-1367-400.1, regarding well costs for the Wood Oil Unit No. 1 which were recorded thru October, 1961, we are listing below additional costs since that date:

Total Costs as of October 31, 1961

\$62,201.20

Additional Costs Incurred During the Months of March, Cctober, and November, 1962:

Well Equipment			
Construction	\$1,421.49		
Well Head	(132.75)		
Tubing	17.31		
Pumps and Other Lifting Equipment	6,323.27		
Noncontrollable Tangible Material	3,396.62	\$11,025.94	
Lease Equipment			
Construction	\$ 103.22		
Tank Battery Walkway	117.18		
Noncontrollable Tangible Material	159.91	<u>\$ 380.31</u>	
Total Recorded During March, October,			
and November, 1962		\$11,406.25	
Less: Adjustment of Charges Recorded from inception to October 31,			
Overhead Charges		(27.43)	-
'fotal Adjustment		\$11,378.82	<u>\$11,378.82</u>
evised total Well Costs through Novembe	er, 1962		<u>\$73,580.02</u>

Page 2 New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission August 15, 1963 File: H-809-400.1

Yours very truly,

PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM CORPORATION

I M. Curtis

T. M. Curtis 77 District Superintendent

GLH:ep

.

.

ing a non-standard oil pro. unit.

5